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Planting Churches

Ps_122:1...Iwas glad when
they said unto me, Let us go
into the house of the LORD.
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Winning Souls
Pro 11:30 ...He that winneth
souls is wise

I

Training Nationals
2Ti 2:2 And the things that
thou hast heard of me among
many witnesses, the same

commit thou to faithful men,
who shall be able to teach
others also.

|

Reaching the World

Mark 16:15... Go ye into all the
world...
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October 2023
Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

[ apologize for being late with this letter. We have been so overwhelmed with my
wife’s surgery it just slipped my mind. Living in a rural area like we do, we have to
travel several hours for any kind of a doctor’s appointment. That’s what we were
doing leading up to her surgery. From one side of the state to the other side. Going to
specialists and having tests done. Pre-op and then post-op. It has kept us busy. Her
surgery went well. It was the shortest part of the whole ordeal. She went in at 6:00 in
the morning and was home by 3:00 the same day. She has healed up now and is mostly
back to a normal life. My emergency eye problem has not gotten any worse, and the
specialist told me what it was and is monitoring it. I go back in November.

During all of this, we had a building project going on at the church. Roger Mullins
from Craftsman for Christ and the Boyds came up to build a nursery and bathroom in
the church. We are grateful for them doing this as we wouldn’t have been able to do it
without them. We took two rooms beside the auditorium that we hardly used and
turned one into a handicapped bathroom and the other into a nursery. This will give us
a bathroom upstairs. The bathrooms we had were downstairs and inconvenient for
those who had trouble negotiating stairs. We are almost finished with this project. All
we have to do is paint the nursery and the hallway and install a sink.

Winter has arrived here on the Northern Plains. We just got 14 or more inches of snow
in the past three days, and the temperatures are not supposed to get above the 20s for
the next 15 days.

We have done what we could this summer to get the Gospel to the people here. My
wife’s surgery hindered us, but we still did what we could. Our church has not grown
much in number, but the people who are coming are showing some concern for
growing the church. I put together a simple Romans Road scripture page, and I was
surprised at the reception it had. Everyone wanted a copy. I told them I would teach
them how to use it, and they seemed interested in that. So I will start having a soul
winning class. Since it is winter now and the temperature and weather will get worse,
am going to present a plan to the church on what we can do to reach the lost without
going house to house. As the winter progresses that gets harder and harder to do. Our
Christmas Musical will be on December the 2™, We tried to do it last year, but the
weather shut us down. Please pray that we can get that done this year. I believe this
will be a great way the Lord can use to reach our community.

We thank all of you who have been praying for us. Thank you to the ones who sent
offerings for our medical needs. And thank you for your support that keeps us on the
mission field reaching the Chippewa Indians.

May the Lord bless you all.
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